

OFFICE OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET

DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893

mailto:concom@dunstable-ma.gov

Conservation Commission Minutes September 14, 2009

Meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by Chair, Leah Basbanes

Members present: Jeff Haight, Judy Larter, Alan Chaney, Marilyn Pike and Bill Moeller

Members absent: Juan Amodei

Meeting held: At the Dunstable Town Hall, lower level

Meeting Minutes

Marilyn made a motion to accept the meeting minutes, with amendment, from the August 26th meeting. Alan 2nd the motion. – Motion passed.

Bills

Invoice for \$26.70 for certified mail was signed.

Hardy Street Property (Carter) Grant

No word from the state regarding the grant for the Hardy Street (Carter) property. Alan explained that the Commission received an e-mail from Irene Delbono regarding changes to the draft Conservation Restriction. Alan and Rich Larkin will work on this with Ms. Delbono.

130 Hardy Street – Blackburn Property

The certified mail was never picked up so the Secretary mailed (regular mail) a copy of the Enforcement Order to Mr. Blackburn. Leah will stop by the property to check on the restoration.

Open Space and Recreation Plan

The Secretary reminded the Commission that the Open Space and Recreation plan will expire in December of 2010. Leah will start working on the changes to the plan. Commission members asked for copies so they too could review the plan.

Melancon – High Street

It was noticed that the piles of sand/dirt at the Melancon property on High Street were spread out around the ditch and not removed as had been requested.

Farnsworth Timber Cut

Alan reported that he will meet Gary Gouldrup and the forester from Fish & Game to view the site from which the Farnsworth timber will be removed through.

The Commission received notification from the state requesting that harvesting be limited to November 1st through March 31st to limit impact to the wood turtle and its habitat.



OFFICE OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 FAX (978) 649-8893 mailto:concom@dunstable-ma.gov

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:55pm. Motion 2^{nd} - Motion passed. The next meeting for the Conservation Commission will be held on Monday, September 28th at 7:30pm, downstairs at the Dunstable Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Mann Secretary Dunstable Conservation Commission